
OFFICIAL PROCEEDING 

GARNER-HAYFIELD-VENTURA COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

 

     The special meeting (public hearing) of the Board of Directors of the Garner-Hayfield-

Ventura Community School District was held on March 9, 2020 in the media center at the 

high school building at approximately 6:30 p.m.  

 

     Board members present: Roberts, J. Toppin, Larkin, Watson, and Upmeyer 

     Board members absent: None 

  

     A public hearing was held in connection with the proposed resolution to consider 

participating in the Instructional Support Program.  It was noted that no oral or written 

objections had been received in connection with said proposed participation. 

 

     Motion by Roberts, second by Toppin, with roll call vote with all voting aye in 

connection with the formal Resolution to approve the participation in the Instructional 

Support Program as provided in Iowa Code Sections 257.18 through 258.21 for a period of 

five (5) years commencing the fiscal year ending June 30, 2021. 

 

There being no further business to come before the board at this time, upon motion by J. 

Toppin, seconded by Larkin, and unanimously carried, the special meeting was adjourned 

by President Roberts at approximately 6:34 p.m. 

 

Patricia A. Schmidt 

Board Secretary 


